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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes
October 19, 2014 
"Treat My Brother as I Treat Myself” 
Ritualistic Opening- The chapter meeting was called to order by Polemarch Christopher Young, Esq. at 6:00pm.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Lorenzo Reid, Spring '72 Delta Gamma
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Hyman presented, stated minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website.  Minutes accepted. Correspondence noted.  
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Notice for information only.  Exchequer report included details of each account.
Old Business
CRWLC - Brother Polemarch stated that this year's CRWLC focused on keeping the Undergraduates involved and motivated.  Noted that there may be a need for the Alumni Chapters to provide financial assistance to Undergraduate Chapters because of the increase in insurance premium.  Those that attended had a great time and it was a great turnout.  Brother Newsome wanted know how the Province is doing financially, hoping that the Province will help the Undergraduates financially rather than it being solely the responsibility of the Alumni Chapters.  Brother Wright noted that the Alumni chapters that are advising Undergraduate Chapters will have an added financial burden over those that don't.
Rainey Walk - Rainey Walk was held Saturday September 27, 014.  We had 9 marshals plus several brothers that participated in the walk.  Mrs. Rainey sends her thanks and her well wishes.  Brother Polemarch and the Trust President will discuss a possible liaison for better coordination between the Rainey Walk organizers and the Chapter/Trust.
New Business-
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, Delta Gamma- Brother Bassett stated that they are brainstorming fundraising ideas.  They are also working on a Step Show and a Shimmy Like A Nupe event to be held in November.  
b. Saint Augustine’s University, Gamma Omicron- Brother Silver stated that GO had an excellent Domestic Violence Program that was attended and received well by faculty and students.  They are now working on the Kappa Pageant.  
c. NC State University, Kappa Xi –Brother Conner reported that they just finished Kappa Week, they attended CRWLC.  
Financial Assistance -  Brother Polemarch stated that Delta Gamma needs to borrow $400.00 and Kappa Xi needs to borrow $700.00 until the end of the school year.  A motion was made by Brother Wright to support the Undergraduate Chapters with the loan, the motion was seconded by Brother Woods.  Brother Newsome asked if they also need to borrow funds to be re-certified and that it should be included if they would need to borrow additional funds.   The motion passed with one nay to loan DG $400.00 and KXi $700.00.
Top Teens of America - Brother Polemarch met with a representative and they are asking for male volunteers to help with mentoring young men.  He and Brother Wright have already volunteered and are asking for more.  He will meet with them on 11/2/14 at 4:30pm at Garner Road Community Center, would like brothers to come support.  The numbers vary, but could have about 25 participant at any given meeting.
Spring Kappa Week - Brother Polemarch  reported very preliminary plans to have a Kappa Week that would culminate with the Beautillion and Gala in April 2015.  Possible activities would include Church Visitation, a Domestic Violence Program, Kocktails and Konversations, and a Senior Brother's Forum.  More information to follow.  

Committee Reports
Guide Right - Brother Polemarch reported that the next Community Kappa League meeting will be 11/15/14 at 9am.  Asked brothers to think of ways to get the word out about the program because the school system will not help with spreading the word.  Brother Conner suggested contacting the local churches to spread the word.  

Golf Mentors - Brother Washington reported that NCSU has a program that need mentors to help with minorities in the 8th through 11th grades.  The commitment would be one Wednesday and one Saturday per month from November through April.  He will be more details and send via email.
Christmas Stockings - Brother Silver presented the Salvation Christmas Stockings.  This is the third year we've helped with this program.  Asked that we turn them in by the first week in December.  

Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Wright
For the Good of Kappa.
· Brother Polemarch announced that the AKA's still have tickets to Pink Ice.
· Brother Hooker, please pay attention to the ballot during the election.  Pay special attention as some offices are listed in alphabetical order and not via party.

· Brother Martin announced that his daughter Hunter is the SGA President at her school.

· Brother Dinnerson invited brothers to his schools' annual Step Show.  Brother Brandon Hooker will be a judge.

· Brother Griffin thanked the brothers from KXi for helping him recruit young men.  He also said he would be providing photos of events in the near future.  

· Brother Darden thanked the RAC brothers for joining KXi for lunch and for the panel participation during their Kappa Week.  

· Brother Sampson 
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:02 pm

